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Note to Media:  Ms Bickford and others from the "Friends of Billy Creek"(FOB) will be available on Saturday, November 4,2006 at the Billy Creek Paddle, Shady Oaks Park in Ft Myers, from 9am-12noon.

"FRIENDS OF BILLY CREEK" (FOB) HOST PADDLING EVENT

FORT MYERS - The Caloosahatchee River Citizens Association (aka"RiverWatch") announces the first "Billy Creek Paddle" for Saturday, November 4, 2006, from 9am-12noon.  This guided canoe and kayak tour will be led by area experts on water issues, plants and wildlife.  Refreshments will be served. There is no charge for this event if you have your own canoe or kayak. Kayaks are available free of charge to RiverWatch members, $10 for non-members, (which includes a new membership).A reservation is necessary to hold a kayak, please e-mail to Karen@caloosahatchee.org .Island Kayak Company of Pine Island is providing the generous donation of the use of the kayaks. The launch area for the event will be at the canoe/kayak landing area at Shady Oaks Park, 3280 Marion Street, Fort Myers, 33916. The Park is behind Terry Park, just south of Palm Beach Boulevard (SR 80).  This event is supported by the City of Fort Myers, which is working in partnership with RiverWatch.

The Friends of Billy Creek (FOB) group was started one year ago by a group of City representatives, staff and citizens who wanted to clean up this urban jewel and restore it to a viable recreational amenity for the local citizens. Two Creek cleanups have been held in the past year, removing over five tons of trash from the Creek.

Future events such as Creek cleanups, stormdrain markings, habitat restoration, exotics removal and other activities are planned to enhance neighborhoods and improve water quality.

"This is the first planned recreation activity on the Creek.  In addition to having fun, we can teach citizens to be proactive in the care of their watersheds on a daily basis", according to tour organizer Karen Bickford. "Our focus in the coming year will be education and outreach."

Billy Creek is a tributary of the Caloosahatchee, with the mouth in Downtown Ft Myers just west of Riverside Community Center. The Watershed encompasses 13 square miles in both the City and unincorporated Lee County.  Billy Creek is a verified impaired waterway and the community is working proactively with the City of Ft Myers, Florida Department of Environmental Protection and other entities to get funding for the cleanup and restoration of the Creek.

The Caloosahatchee was recently named the #7 "Most Endangered River" for 2006 by American Rivers due to water quality concerns.

RiverWatch is a non-profit organization dedicated to the protection of the Caloosahatchee River and its watershed, through education and promotion of responsible use and enjoyment by all people. For more information; please see the RiverWatch website at crca.caloosahatchee.org

